1 1 INOIS
MEAORCHTD
M SOCIFTY

FOUNDED IN 1952

WHO: ILLINOIS ORCHID SOCIETY
WHAT: MONTHLY MEETING
WHEN: OCTOBER 17, 1993, 12:30 p.m.
WHERE: Chicago Botanic Garden

WORKSHOP: The Workshop this month will be on
fertilizers. I am sure you have often wondered what do
all those numbers mean, how much should I use, and
how often should I fertilize. Jodi Hirt will share her
knowledge and answer questions at the workshop at
12:30 p.m.

SPEAKER: Our guest this month is George Kenner
from Kenner & Sons of LaMesa, California. George
specializes in the orchids from DOWN UNDER, Austra-
lia. He has just returned from hosting an orchid tour
there in September so we will surely hear a well-
informed talk on the subject of Australian Dendrobi-
ums and Sarcochilus. George will bring plants for sale.

Please have your plants for judging in place by 12:30.
Plants for sale can be dropped off anytime.

REFRESHMENTS: There was plenty of food during
the show and we thank everyone who contributed.

Another meeting is coming up and here is a reminder
for those of you who have not contributed so far this
year to please do your fair share and bring some kind
of goodie to the meeting.

OCTOBER, 1993

PRESIDENT'S MESSAGE

Sherry Maloney
708/498-0249

If you happen to be like me and have sent your plants to
the backyard for Summer Camp, I am sure you have
been busy getting them ready to return home. Unlike
children who usually bring home inanimate objects, my
orchids seem to like to collect earwigs, sow bugs and
assorted spiders, so some major fumigation has been in
order.

I have also been perusing the 21 responses
received from the questionnaire and have shared them
with the Board at the last meeting. The main theme that
emerged was that the newer growers would like more
access to the knowledge of the 'old-timers'. To that end,
the October meeting will feature a Workshop and the
"Orchid Doctor" will be available during the hospital-
ity hour after the meeting if you want to bring a sick
plant (sealed in a baggie , please) or have specific
questions you would like answered. Hopefully, this
approach will prove helpful. Let me know what you
think.

Addenda - Monday a.m. post-show thoughts:
Thanks to those who volunteered during the weekend.
Your efforts are greatly appreciated. I heard a rumor
that Leo Schordje's presentation entitled "Gentlemen
Prefer Paphs" will be rebutted next spring by Ed Bulow
and Wilf Losert speaking on "Real Men Grow Phalaen-
opsis". I can't wait. Now all we need is someone to
volunteer to take the topic "Dendrobiums Are a Girl's
Best Friend". Any takers?






